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To Whom it may concern,

I wish to express my strong disagreement with certain proposed
alterations to the Nature Conservation and Other Legislation Amendment
Bill 2013.

In particular I object to:

1. The proposal change to the Object of the Act from “the conservation

of nature” to include “social, cultural and commercial use of protected
areas”.

2. The abolition of these classes of protected area: 1. national park
(scientific), 2. national park (recovery), 3. conservation park, 4.

resources reserve, 5. wilderness area, 6. World Heritage management
area, and 7. international agreement area.

3. The proposal to redesignate some protected areas as "regional parks".
4. The abolition of the status of "forest reserve" as an intermediate

status for State forest land that was intended to become national park,

but contained a number of encumbrances that had to be negotiated before
the land could become a protected area.

6 The abolition of the requirement to prepare management plans for all
protected areas and the replacement of it with no more than a
requirement to prepare "management statements”. With the proposals to
convert protected areas for commercial use, management plans are now
more important than ever before! Particularly unacceptable is the fact

that the proposed change would eliminate the need for public

consultation over proposed conversion of parks for commercial use. The
current slow rate of production of management plans should be dealt with
by increasing staff, not be removing this safeguard for our protected areas.
Patricia Gardner,

Blue Mountain Heights, Q 4350.
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